
Attachment to GOP Platform Integrity in Affiliation letter dated April 26, 2020  
from Carl Crabtree, Senate District 7 
 
I am in support of the Idaho Republican Party Platform, including the following comments. 
 
Article I. 
Section 1. Fiscal Responsibility 
B. We believe Social Security must be stabilized, diversified, and privatized to allow expansion of 
individual retirement options. 

The Social Security System is not solvent.  To privatize the system without addressing this issue would 
result in a significant hardship to its beneficiaries.  I support privatizing the Social Security System only 
when it becomes solvent.   
 
Section 5. 
F. We support amending the Idaho Constitution, Article III, § 2 (or Section 2) as follows: Strike paragraph 
(2), (3), (4), (5), and (6). These paragraphs refer to reapportionment of the State Legislature by an 
appointed commission. 
 
Reapportionment is important to all Idaho citizens and directly affects their ability to have a voice.  I 
don’t support amending Article III of the Idaho Constitution without a better process for 
reapportionment. 
 
ARTICLE X. STATE AND FEDERAL LANDS The Idaho Republican Party believes that due to state and 

federal governments administering the majority of Idaho lands, we need to limit and reduce the amount 

of land owned or administered by the federal government. We believe Idaho should manage and 

administer all state and federal lands. 

Idahoans are the best suited to manage Idaho lands.  The cost to managing federal lands in Idaho will 
be significant.  We need to eliminate public land inholdings by selling them.  
 
I agree with the principles of the Idaho Republican Party Platform. My first allegiance is to the people of 

District 7. It is about their opinions and values that I seek to serve. I will always look to them and to the 

Constitution, first, to guide my efforts at the Idaho Legislature. 

 
 


